

## BISHOP O'CONNELL HIGH SCHOOL

Where Tradition Transforms -

October 22, 2014

Mr. Robert P. Moller President DES-DC 1037 30th Street N.W. Washington, DC 20007

Dear Bob,

Thank you again for all of the great work that DES-DC has done for Bishop O'Connell High School over the past three years. We are extraordinarily proud of the science lab and other renovations we have accomplished over the past several summers and glad to share that sense of accomplishment with you and your team. You have helped us envision the future of our school and have always reliably delivered on a schedule that allowed us to open for another year each August. You and your team worked effectively with the architect and the general contractor to help us make the most of limited time in the summer to achieve great things for our students.

I have always appreciated your calm professionalism and your can do spirit. I look forward to future opportunities to work together.

Thank you, Bob!

Sincerely,

Joseph E. Vorbach III, PhD, Med

ml E Combral

Head of School